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November 28th, 2023  
MEDIA RELEASE  
 

Police Respond to Protest, Blockages in North Eastern Settlement 

 
Officers of the Guard and Emergency Branch along with members of the 
Trinidad and Tobago Fire Service are currently clearing road blockages 
in North Settlement, Sangre Grande.  
 
According to police reports, during the period 8 am to 10 am on 
November 28th, 2023, police were alerted to protest demonstrations in 
the community where several access roads were blocked with garbage 
and burning debris.  
 
Police officers attached to the Sangre Grande Police Station,  
Sangre Grande Criminal Investigations Department and the  
Eastern Division Task Force later responded to preserve order.  
 
Upon arrival, no one was seen in the vicinity of the blockages.  
 
No arrests have been made in connection with the reports thus far. 
 
Law enforcement is monitoring the situation and is urging citizens to 
adhere to the rule of law.  
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